NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held by the County of Lewis
Industrial Development Agency on December 2, 2021 at 8:30 AM, local time, at the Lewis
County JCC Education Center, 7395 East Road, Lowville, New York. That hearing will relate to
the following matter:

Port Leyden Portal, LLC (the “Company”), has submitted an application to the County
of Lewis Industrial Development Agency (the "Agency") requesting that the Agency
furnish the Company with financial assistance with regard to a commercial project (the
“Project”) contemplated by the Company. That Project would consist of the renovation
of the former school building at 7320 East Main Street in the Village of Port Leyden,
Town of Lyonsdale, Lewis County, for the purpose of operating an apartment complex
for individuals 55 and older at that location (the “Facility”).

An Environmental Assessment Form (EAF) has been submitted to the Agency by the
Company regarding the Project. A copy of the EAF is available for review at the Agency
offices at 7551 South State Street, Lowville, New York. Said EAF will be reviewed at a
regular meeting of the Agency on December 2, 2021 at the time and place set forth

above.

The Agency will, at the public hearing scheduled as aforesaid, provide a reasonable
opportunity to all interested persons to present their views, either orally or in writing, on the
Project EAF and the Project’s environmental significance. Written comments may be submitted
in advance of said meeting to the Agency at 7551 South State Street, Lowville, NY 13367.

DATED: November 4, 2021 COUNTY OF LEWIS INDUSTRIAL
DEVELOPMENT AGENCY



